
Notification released on Dec. 14, 2022 
 

  F e v e r  O u t p a t i e n t  C l i n i c      
 

If you have any symptoms suspected Covid-19, such as fever, cough, sense of fatigue etc.,  

 “Fever Outpatient Clinic” is available located on the hospital grounds. 

*DO NOT ENTER THE HOSPITAL WITHOUT PRIOR NOTICE.  

 

We ask for your understanding and cooperation so that more patients can receive treatment safely. 

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

１、If you would like to see a doctor, please be sure to call following numbers in advance.  

 

J a p a n e s e  O n l y  

Tel.0263-36-9999          *24/7/365 

*This is the direct dial number to Emergency Room.  

*Please tell staffs that you would like to make an appointment of Fever 

Outpatient Clinic. 

E n g l i s h / C h i n e s e  

Tel.0263-33-8600              *Weekday 09:00-17:00  

*This is the number to switchboard. 

*Please tell the switchboard operator that you need an English or Chinese 

interpreter service. 

 

2、On your appointment day, please don’t enter the hospital and follow instructions below. 

 

If you come on foot or by bicycle 

 

You can take all procedures including reception, 

questionnaire, and exam in the fever outpatient 

clinic [container]. Please call us when you 

arrived in front of the ER entrance and our staff 

will guide you. 

I f  you come by  c ar  

 

After parking your car in the “Fever Outpatient 

Parking lot”, please call us and our staff will 

guide you. You can take all procedures including 

reception, questionnaire, and exam without 

getting off the car.   



 

Notification released on Jan. 24, 2021 

Emergency Department (Resumption) 

Services for Walk-in patients at Emergency Department will resume at 9am on Jan. 25, 

2021. 

 

Notification released on Jan. 12, 2021 

Emergency Department 

Emergency Department is temporarily stopping providing services to Walk-in patients.  

We limit our emergency medical services only to patients brought in by ambulance. 

We will notify resumption of the services on this website. 

 

Notification released on Jul. 17, 2020 

Visitor Restriction 

We currently do not accept any visitors, including patient family, except under special 

circumstances such as; 
 

・Our hospital staff asked you to come 

・The patient’s condition is unstable or has suddenly deteriorated 

・Accompanying an inpatient aged 12 or under 
 

Even under those circumstances, we cannot accept visitors who have cold symptoms or 

a temperature of 37.5℃ or higher. 

When you are accepted as a visitor, please be aware of the following. 
 

・Up to 2 visitors are allowed for a short time. 

・Wear a mask and use hand sanitizer when entering and leaving the patient room. 

・Let us know about your health condition on the “Questionnaire” on your visit. 

 
 

 
For more information regarding novel coronavirus infection in Nagano prefecture, 

please refer to the following website (English). 
 
https://www.naganoken-tabunka-center.jp/covid19/en/ 




